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Kathy Cox, State Superintendent of Schools

(404) 656-2668  FAX (404) 656-5976

March 15, 2006
MEMORANDUM

TO: 

System Test Coordinators
FROM: 
Sharron Hunt, Ph.D.



Director of Testing
SUBJECT:     Cell Phone Use on Georgia Standardized Assessments – Guidance Letter #1
This letter is the first in a series of update information related to the Georgia Assessment Programs.  The information contained in this letter provides guidance to assist you in planning for upcoming and future assessments. 

.
Important Note:
Students are not permitted to use or bring into the testing environment any electronic device that could allow students access to information (e.g., cell phone, PDA, electronic recording or playback device, etc.).  An announcement should be made prior to testing that such devices are not allowed in the testing environment.  Such items brought into the testing environment should be collected by the examiner prior to testing and returned only after students have turned in all testing materials.  Examiners and proctors should watch for students having and/or using such devices and collect them before testing begins.  In the event a student brings such a device into the testing environment but does not have the device out during testing, the examiner and/or proctor should collect the device and allow the student to continue testing.  
In the event the examiner determines the student is using the device to share, retain, or access information, the examiner should collect the device, stop testing that student, and remove the student from the testing session.  If it is subsequently determined by the Department that the student did use or intended to use the device to share, retain, or access information, in addition, the test for that student will be invalidated.  The examiner and/or proctor should notify the School Test Coordinator immediately.  The School Test Coordinator should notify the System Testing Coordinator.  The System Test Coordinator should contact the specific Program Manager at the Georgia Department of Education (GaDOE) and report the incident as an irregularity.  An Irregularity Form with statements must also be submitted to the GaDOE as soon as possible.

Each electronic device incident will vary and will be handled on an individual basis.  Once the information has been evaluated, the GaDOE will determine if the assessment should be invalidated.   If necessary, the Program Manager will provide instructions for coding the invalidation.   Please make certain that you provide the GaDOE with as much information as possible in order for the Department to determine if the assessment should be invalidated.  
Many districts have a policy addressing the use of electronic devices.  The district should continue to apply and enforce their local discipline or other policy regarding the use of electronic devices.  Only the GaDOE will determine if the assessment should be invalidated.
Questions regarding the use of electronic devices during standardized assessments should be referred to the Program Manager in the Testing Division.  A list of Program Managers and contact information are provided below:

Melinda Mollette
EOCT


404-656-5975

mmollett@doe.k12.ga.us
Kay Ellen Rutledge
GHSGT/Writing
404-463-5047

krutledg@doe.k12.ga.us
Shirley Millicans
CRCT


404-656-2589

shmillic@doe.k12.ga.us
Bobbie Bable

NAEP/NRT

404-657-6168

bbable@doe.k12.ga.us
If you need additional information, please contact Dr. Jeff Barker in the Testing Division at 404-657-4122 or jbarker@doe.k12.ga.us.
JAB
cc: 
System Superintendents

Kathy Cox, State Superintendent of Schools


Dr. Ida Love, Deputy State Superintendent of Schools
Psychoeducational Program Directors

Dr. Cynthia Ashby, State Schools

Ms. Lynn Roberts

